
9/16/2016 Phone Log- RO490 San Francisco French Bread, 3924 Market St., Oakland 

Duration: Approximately 15 minutes 

Received a call from Mr. Jim Gribi regarding the status of research he is conducting to follow up for the 
closure request.  Mr. Gribi said the geophysical survey did go around the building, as well as some of the 
interior, and nothing was found along 40th Street.  The survey company did not produce a report, but 
Gribi Associate personnel were present during the survey.   

Mr. Gribi said he has received the TPH chromatogram(s) for the GGW sample, but has not prepared a 
letter.  He indicated they do not match the standard.  I requested a statement from the lab to that effect 
as they were not initially flagged as not matching the pattern.   

Mr. Gribi made reference to a possible former tank in/near the loading dock ramp.  He indicated it was 
not near the anomalous GGW sample.  He’ll try to locate the reference for me.  I’ll need assurance that 
the UST is no longer present.   

I mentioned that all these topics should be presented in a follow up letter addressing closure data gaps.   

Keith Nowell 


